
US Senate to Examine if Nuclear Deal Worth
Relieving Iran Sanctions - Majority Leader

WASHINGTON, July 14 (Sputnik) - The US Senate will examine whether
pressure on the world’s leading sponsor of terror, Iran, should be
lessened as a result of the country reaching a nuclear agreement with
the P5+1 group of countries, US Senate Majority Leader Mitch
McConnell said in a release on Tuesday. “The Senate must now weigh
why a nuclear agreement should result in reduced pressure on the
world's leading state sponsor of terror,” McConnell said. The Senate
will hold hearings and examine the agreement, McConnell explained,
“including several aspects that are particularly integral to
understanding what concessions the Iranians were able to secure from
the Obama administration.” Earlier on Tuesday, the European Union
Foreign Policy Chief Federica Mogherini and Iran Foreign Minister
Mohammad Zarif announced the P5+1 group of countries - the United
States, China, Russia, France and the United Kingdom plus Germany -
and Iran had completed a nuclear agreement that was named Joint
Comprehensive Plan of Action. The agreement focuses on civil nuclear
energy cooperation, a joint oversight commission on the Iranian
nuclear program and implementation. McConnell said, however, the
agreement appears to have several flaws dating back from the first
interim nuclear deal with Iran reached in April 2015. He argued the
Congress will need to understand whether the agreement will allow for
inspections of Iranian nuclear facilities and whether the economic
sanctions will remain enforced against Iran. To come to a proper
understanding of the needed answers, the Senate will investigate and
decide whether it approves or disapprove of the nuclear agreement,
McConnell said. President Barack Obama said on Tuesday that as a
result of the agreement, Iran will dispose of 98 percent of its enriched
uranium. Obama also said he believes such a development will stop
proliferation of nuclear arms in the Middle East.
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